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Someone said that grace is like 
grits, because in spite of the fact 
that you may not order it, it still 
comes with the meal.  I look back 
over many of the prayers that I 
prayed concerning my own life and 
am thankful that some of them 
were not answered.  I guess grace 
canceled out those that would have 
tripped me up in my walk of 
faith.  I'm still a strong advocate of 
infant baptism, for it speaks to me 
of the fact that before we can do 
anything for God, He has done 
something for us.  He always 
makes the "first" move in our rela-
tionship, and never allows us the 
right to say that faith is a blind leap 
in the dark.   

 

Paul says that, "It is by grace 
through faith that we have been 
saved."  Thus, without the means 
of grace, there can be no faith or 
salvation.  God's grace comes in 
many packages, and there is not a 
human brain big enough to figure 
out what His grace is all 
about.  Our key verse was written 
during a very difficult period of 
Paul's life.  He was hurting badly, 
and sought to find a cure for his 
pain.   

 

Some feel that his pain was physi-
cal, while others believe that it was 
psychological or spiritual.  In any 
case, it was so painful that Paul 
approached God three times to ask 
Him for relief.  The key verse 
is Godôs reply to his prayer.  God 
did not give Paul what he thought 
he needed. He surprised Paul by 
opening another door.  Human na-
ture tends to be inward, looking to 
its own reserves. C.S. Lewis re-
minded us that ñpain is Godôs 
megaphone.ò He uses it to wake us 
up to all of His possibilities. It is a 
marvelous thing to know that God 
possesses storehouses of treasures 
that we have yet to discover.  

 

Blessings,  

Rev. Dr. Homer E. Morris 

 

 

ñBut he said to me, ñMy grace is 
sufficient for you, for my power is 
made perfect in ñweaknessò 
Therefore I will boast all the more 
gladly about my weaknesses, so 
that Christôs power may rest on 
me.ñ 

II Corinthians 12:9 
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AUGUST   BIRTHDAYS 

 

CONNECTING  (CONNECT WITH GOD AND ONE ANOTHER) 

 

UPWARD SOCCER LEAGUE STARTS SOON!            

This is a fun league that teaches athletic skills for the glory of 
God!  This awesome ministry needs your support so spread the 
word and come volunteer!  
 
The league will be for all boys and girls, in Kindergarten through 
5th grade.  Games are  Saturday mornings: 9:00 am with practices 

on Tuesday evenings 6:00-7:00 pm.    
 
The season starts on August 27th with the assessment and registration day.   
 
Games begin September 10th   
 
Spread the word for any children interested in playing!   
 
Volunteer coaches and referees needed!  
 
Contact Andrew Woods (Andrew@aldersgate.org) for more info.   

mailto:Andrew@aldersgate.org
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W OMENõS RETREAT  * T HE  POWER  OF A  PRAYING  L IFE  
 "Fight all your battles on your knees"  Charles Stanley 

AUMC (Hoping to be) Annual Women's Retreat 
The Power of a Praying Life  -  led by April Perry 
 
 
Mark your calendars and plan to join us for an intergenerational 
time of study, fellowship and fun with the women of AUMC Octo-
ber 21-23, 2016.  The retreat will be held at Rockfish UMC Retreat 
Center in Raeford, NC, a short 90 minute drive from Durham.   
 

Unplug, leave behind all of your commitments and take this time for concerted spiritual growth with the women 
of AUMC.  Using the movie ñWar Roomò as a starting point, April will incorporate some of Max Lucado's con-
cepts from his new book ñBefore Amenò. We will look together at three aspects of our prayer lives--the power 
of prayer, the presence of prayer, and the posture of prayer.  The format will include large group and small 
group sessions as well as time with just you and God in the beautiful surroundings of Camp Rockfish.  We will 
come home equipped with tools to ñbeef upò our prayer life having had time and a place to practice them before 
leaving.   
 
There is a 5K happening at Rockfish that weekend and we can participate in that too.  More information on that 
as time approaches. Registration will begin in September.  Cost is $75.00 per person including room and all 
meals from Friday evening to Sunday breakfast.  Financial help is available for anyone who needs it, so please 
don't let the cost prevent you from going.   
 
Plan to join your AUMC sisters in this special time of spiritual growth; a time  we hope will become something 
all of the AUMC women look forward to each year.   
 
For questions contact April Perry at aprileperry042@hotmail.com or 919-630-9815 
 
 

THE ALDERSGATE SUMMER PICNIC SERIES IS BACK! 
Please join us each Wednesday night in August for our summer picnic series. This year we will be celebrating 
Aldersgateôs Diamond Jubilee as well as getting to know our new Director of  Christian Formation and Educa-
tion, Eric Prenshaw and his wife, Carley. We are  planning to have this outside under the picnic shelter, weather 
permitting. In the event of bad weather we will meet in the FLC. Hot dogs, chips, baked beans and drinks will 
be provided. Please note the revised time of 6:00 pm for this event. We have assigned groups based on your last 
name but please feel free to come another night if you have a conflict for your particular date. This event was a 
huge success last year. We had a great time of fellowship and getting to know one another. We are hoping for 
the same thing this year! If there are any questions, please contact Stacey McCorison or Kirk Brown or the 
church office. 
     
    August 10th, 2016 ï A ï Daugherty 
    August 17th, 2016 ï Deck ï King 
    August 24th, 2016 ï Korest ï Riggs 
    August 31st, 2016 ï Riggsbee ï Yueh 
 
 
 
Kirk Brown ï SPRC Chair & Stacey McCorison ï Lay Leadership 
 

 

PICNIC SERIES  

IS BACK! 



 
 

 
 
 
 

KNOWING (KNOW MORE ABOUT GOD, EACH OTHER, AND THE NEEDS OF OUR WORLD) PAGE 4  

 

First, the big announcement, and next the ñwhy, and how?ò   
 
Sunday, August 7th will be the final Sunday of our current 

worship schedule of 8:15 ñTraditionalò;  9:30 ñContemporaryò (with concurrent Sunday school); 11:00 
ñTraditionalò.   (Please note: Our 9:30 Contemporary service will have a special element of blessing on 
this Communion Sunday.) 
 
Sunday, August 14 will begin our new worship schedule: two Worship Services, with essentially the same 
worship and music plan, will be offered from 8:30-9:30 and 11:00-12:00, with Sunday school for all ages 
from 9:45-10:45 am 
 
Why? 
After our recent Services survey, and a couple of post-service listenings, the Services Task Force feels confi-
dent that there are many reasons this change makes sense for our congregation at this time.  The main reason is 
that we believe that Aldersgate can offer worship and music that speaks with greater authenticity and relevance 
in our context if we join together the rich and diverse talents and worship styles of our congregation.   
 
This means that worship expressions of Traditional and Contemporary will be winding their way toward each 
other to converge.  From week to week, and within each service we will invite the Holy Spirit to speak to and 
for us through a broad range of musical styles: from gospel to traditional, classical, hymns, praise and worship 
songs, and anthems.  We will also enjoy a diversity of musical sounds: from Chancel, Youth, and Childrenôs 
choirs, to Praise team, instrumental music (bells, brass, winds), solo/ensembles in a variety of genres, organ and 
piano music and accompaniments as well as some occasional combinations of groups.  This is not just to give 
ña little something for everybody,ò but rather to embrace old and new out of an intentional commitment to cele-
brate together the work of the Spirit through every generation! 
 
Please take a deep breath, and read on. 
Our worship order of each of our services has always been fourfold:  Gathering, Word, Table/Thanksgiving, 
and Sending Forth.  This will not change.  Our two services will contain traditional elements of liturgy such as 
Prayer of the Day or a Prayer of Confession, Creeds, Pastoral Prayers, etc.  Acolytes will continue to serve, as 
will Lay Readers. The Chancel Choir and the Hymnal will continue to be the anchor of our music ministry each 
week.     
 
What will result from our new schedule and style of worship?   
Our first goal and greatest hope is that our pews will hopefully become full of more engaged, inspired worship-
pers of all ages. We will see more of our congregation contributing to our celebration of worship from week to 
week.  We will have a joyful sense that all of Aldersgateôs worshippers are united.  While maintaining our tra-
ditions, we will also enjoy opening the window of the Spirit to see what the Word inspires each week.  We also 
hope that this will aid our Sunday school participation, as there will no longer be competition with a worship 
service. 
 
We need your help. 
Our Worship Committee and staff will be watching and listening to the congregation closely, as we ñlive intoò 
this new effort.  Our goal is to offer worship that honors God, with the authentic Voice of this congregation.  If 
something is interfering with your worship in the next months, please forgive and also help us do better by let-
ting us know whatôs not working!  And of course, if you find something about worship to be especially helpful 
or inspiring, we hope you will tell usé and even more, we hope that you will share your excitement with your 
neighbors and friends and invite them to join us!   
 
Onward and upwardé with our prayers. 

SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP NEWS   



 
 

 
 
 
 

ñO  O  W : C  P    W  Lò      L    E  P 
What makes a good life? Wrestling with questions about how to 
live your life is part of being human. On Our Way is a response 
offered by a group of authors who belong to the diverse, imper-
fect, amazing community that has gathered around Jesus Christ 
across the centuries. Much of what emerging adults long for is 
precisely what Christian communities are called to provide: com-

munity, forgiveness, opportunities to serve in significant ways, depth of experience, discernment of what matters, 
room for doubts and questions, celebrations, relationships with children and older people, as well as peers, a call to 
personal identity, a sense of possibility, and an invitation to know more deeply the presence and love of God.  
 
ñJ :  G   L   Lò L   R . H  M 
The Gospel of John is the most deeply spiritual of the four gospels. It includes some of the loftiest and most loved 
verses in all the Bible: ñAnd the Word became fleshé,ò ñFor God so loved the worldé,ò ñYou who are without sin 
cast the first stone...,ò ñI am the resurrection and the lifeé,ò ñI am the way, and the truth, and the life.ò The writing 
is filled with rich images and profound truths, but John notes that his aim in writing the gospel is that his readers will 
not only believe in Jesus Christ, but that they ñmay have life in his name.ò Join Rev. Homer Morris and experience a 
season of spiritual growth and life-changing renewal while exploring the major themes of John while reading the  
entire Gospel of John. 
 
ñF  Pò  L   M  T   A  T 
If  you  ñthinkò you could be interested in being debt free, come to the introduction on Sunday, Aug. 21st in the 
Wesley room at noon.  Approximately 70% of Americans live paycheck to paycheck, regardless of their income. 
This means that ñbrokeò has  become the new normal in our  nation. At the end of the month, many individuals 
simply have nothing left because of debt and expenses.  If this is you, weôve got good news. You are not alone.      
Financial Peace University is that plan. This nine-week class taught by video by money expert Dave Ramsey can 
change your  financial story in a matter of weeks and your family tree for generations to come. 
 
N     
 
O          
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FELLOWSHIP MEALS FOR WEDNESDAY NIGHT LIVE   
 
Now is the time for your group or class to sign up to host one of our dinners.  These meals 
not only provide an opportunity for our church family to gather together and enjoy a delicious 
meal together; it also is a way for your group to raise money for a mission project of your 
choice. This is a great way to  provide a needed service for your church and also to get to know 
new members who may have come into your group.  So roll up your sleeves and letôs get cook-
ing !  Typically the most desirable dates go fast  ï  contact Barbara Atkinson (habnc@hotmail.com or 919 638-
5711) and get your group signed up with the date (s) you want.  

WEDNESDAY NIGHT LIVE RETURNSéSEPTEMBER 14TH 

 

Come join everyone for a fellowship meal and a brief (5 min.) devotion as we 
sit around our tables with our dinner, beginning Wednesday, September 14th 
in the Family Life Center . The meal time is still from 5:30 - 6:15ish. All 
Wednesday Night Classes for adults and activities for the children will 
begin at  6:30 pm  

mailto:habnc@hotmail.com
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Have you had a spouse or friend walk out on you, or were you 
laid off, or demoted at work, or have you lost a loved one in the 
past year or are you concerned about a grave illness that threat-
ens you or a family member?  Such painful events in our lives 

can lead to intense emotions that generate much grief and sadness. If so, you are invited to come to the next 
Grief Share Seminar Support Group.  It will begin September 13 and run each Tuesday night from 6:30-
8:30 pm for 13 weeks. 
 
Many grieving people find they are only beginning the work of healing when friends or family have         
returned to their daily life routines. Too often people, including Christians, tend to stuff their grief, or fill 
their lives with busy work, instead of allowing grief to do the God-given work for which it is intended. Such 
alternative coping styles usually stall our recovery and leave us looking for hope and peace. 
 
No matter whether your grief experience is recent or in the past, you will find encouragement, comfort and 
help in facing the loss of someone who is significant in your life.  No matter what the cause of your grief 
and sorrow, this Grief Share Support Group is an opportunity to be around people who understand what you 
are feeling. You will learn how to recognize the symptoms of being stuck in grief and that you do not need 
to be a prisoner to certain emotions such as fear of what others may think. You will also learn valuable          
information about facing your new normal in life and renewing your hope for the future. 
 
For more information, contact Jack Snyder in the church office at 919-477-0509 Ext. 303.  
 
 

 
 

DIVORCE CARE CLASSES 

Volunteers from Aldersgate UMC are needed to co-host 
weekly a DivorceCare class this fall and winter for those 
persons within our church and the northern Durham communi-
ty.  DivorceCare is an 11-week, Christ-centered support group 
seminar for people who are separated or divorced.  Each         
session involves a 30-minute DVD video followed by small 
group discussion about the video. The format is set up so any-

one can join at any time during the 11 weeks.  

 

The DivorceCare DVDs present experts, ministers, and Christian counselors discussing divorce-related is-
sues such as depression, anger, forgiveness, and reconciliation. Real people share their stories of how they 
deal with the pain and heartbreak of divorce and separation.  

 

During the week between meetings, group members complete a daily Bible study and practical exercises to 
help them heal from their hurt and pain.  

 

If you are interested in co-hosting these sessions, or need more information, please contact Jack Snyder at 
919-477-0509 Ext. 303. 

 

GRIEF SHARE SUPPORT GROUP 
STARTS SEPTEMBER 12TH 

 



PAGE 7 
LOVING   (LOVE GOD THROUGH WORSHIP, AND LOVE OUR NEIGHBOR THROUGH SERVICE)  

LAY SERVANT MINISTRIES TRAINING OPPORTUNITY 

 
The Corridor District Lay Servant Ministries will hold a training event on               
Saturday, September 24th from 8:00 am ï 4:30 pm at Bethany UMC in Durham.  
Three classes will be offered: 
 
 Basic Course:   ñ Lay Servant Ministries Basic Courseò 
 
 Advanced Course: ñLeading Worshipò 
 
 Advanced Course ñLeading in Prayerò 
 
Registration is $25 (non-refundable) and must be done online ONLY at the        
conference web site. Books should be ordered three weeks before class to allow 
enough time to receive them and to complete the pre-class assignments. 
 

Lay Servant Ministries is a lay leadership development program within the United Methodist Church. It provides a 
system of equipping and empowering lay servants while providing opportunity to grow as disciples of Jesus Christ 
who then go and make other disciples. 
 
Do you ever wonder how God wants you to use your gifts?  Do you  wonder how you can make a difference in your 
church and community?  Come and be a part of Lay Servant Ministries and find out.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact:   
 
Barbara Atkinson at habnc@hotmail.com 
Corridor  District Co-Director 
Lay Servant Ministries 

QUIET DAYS *  REST ï- RENEW ï- REFRESH YOUR SOUL 

Quiet Day is a time set aside for silence, solitude and reflection. In a supportive community we will be practicing 
the contemplative disciplines of prayerful silence, presence, attentiveness, reading of Scripture and time alone with 
God.  Quiet Days provide an opportunity to refresh your spirit from the busyness of the world and renew your             
connection with God.  It is a chance to experience the renewing power of being in Godôs presence.  Mark your             
calendars for  September 10th  and November 12th.  Weôll meet in the Wesley room from 8:30 ï Noon.  To assist 
with planning please sign up at the Welcome Station.  Wear comfortable clothes and bring a notebook and 
pen.  We'll conclude our time together by celebrating and sharing a simple lunch which will be provided. 

  

For more information contact  Barbara Atkinson (919 638-5711) or habnc@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:habnc@hotmail.com


 

 

MUSIC NOTES  

MUSIC N OTES BY N AN  DE ANDRADE 
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MUSIC NOTES- Nan de Andrade 
Please contact Nan de Andrade, Music Minister, to learn more. 
(nan@aldersgate.org) or 919-477-0509 x 310 
 

CHANCEL CHOIR Our Chancel Choir is a wonderful way to practice discipleship ï  
We learn together as we rehearse each week, building our musical skills; 
We grow together, lifting our spirits as we delve into beautiful compositions and Bible-based texts;  
We serve together by providing music and leadership for worship each week and for special presenta-
tions, and  
We care for one another through presence and prayer. 
If you love to sing praise to God and want an effective way to learn, grow, serve and care, you are invited !   
Our first rehearsal for the fall season will be on Wednesday, August 17 at 7:30 pm.  No experience/audition is 
necessary.  Join us!! 
 
Praise Team Rehearsals are Wednesdays at 6:15 ï 7:30 pm.  Weôll be enjoying having more time to really 
polish our songs, as weôll not have to prepare entire services for every week!!  It will be a great time to jump in 
and join us.  Also, if youôd like to listen ahead to our Contemporary Christian music selections, give Spotify a 
try!  Itôs a free app, and you can access this monthôs playlist by following ñNan de Andradeò and clicking on the 
August AUMC playlist.   
 
ALDERSGATEôS GOT TALENT!  MUSICIANS INTEREST AND TALENTS SEARCH 
Do you (did you) play an instrument?  Would you be interested in playing with a band/orchestra/small ensemble 
to serve in worship /outreach here at Aldersgate? How about singing?  Would you be able to share a solo or are 
you interested in singing in a Menôs/Womenôs ensemble or perhaps a Bluegrass group occasionally?  Let Nan 
know youôre out there! 
 
COMING THIS FALL 
HANDBELLS 
Ringing handbells is a great way to witness to the power of teamwork in creating beautiful things for God!   
Each ringer is responsible for two notes, basically, and by working together, a bell choir can play music as com-
plex as a piano!  New groups will form in late August.  PLEASE Email Nan if youôre interested in possibly join-
ing a new beginners group or our advanced group this fall.  Also, music reading skills are needed ï and if you 
need some help with this, itôs not to late to learn- see Nan for some FREE tutoring in music literacy!  
 
LET THE CHILDREN SING! 
We hope to begin a Childrenôs Choir (or two) who will share songs in worship every 4-6 weeks and also prepare 
leadership for special services, such as an Advent or Lenten service.  Please block off your childôs Wednesday 
evenings for participation this fall, as there will be groups forming as a part of the WNL programming.           
Aldersgate desperately needs the witness and leadership of our children, and our children will benefit greatly 
from having an outlet for their joy in the Lord, as well as learning about worship leadership.  Watch for an invi-
tation coming soon! 
 
YOUTH 
We have some great talent in our youth at Aldersgate, and this fall we hope to see you sharing music with our 
Sunday morning worship.   Weôre working now to find a way to gather together and practice (2-3 week commit-
ments at a time).  We hope you know that you are also invited and welcomed as a part of the Chancel choir / 
handbell groups! 
 
 
 
 
 



SACRED DANCE LEADER NEEDED! 
Aldersgateôs wonderful tradition of sacred dance has been on a bit of a 
break in the past year, but itôs time to put those dancing shoes on and resume this beautiful and important 
ministry!!  We are currently seeking a leader for a childrenôs group and a youth group.  PLEASE, if you 
have dance experience in your past, we have resources and support to help you lead/co-lead our dancers!  
Contact Nan and find out more! 
 
M.A.C.- Week (Music and Arts Camp) THANKS   
We had a wonderful week with 58 children for our Music and Arts Camp this year.  Thanks to the many 
helpers who made this week such a joy !  Mrs. Evelyn Johnson is my MVP!  As the AUMC Camps Direc-
tor, and MAC Campôs Drama Queen, she used her knowledge of ñherò kids and her staff and to help them 
all to be in the right places!  Children, you were amazing ï so responsible to learn your parts, so fun to be 
with, and we are all proud of your final show ï it was great! 
 
Staff: Karmon Allison, Stephanie Elston, Pam Hartis, Lynn Wilfong, Paul Wynkoop 
Volunteers : Heidi Miller, set painting; Cheryl Joy Turner, games and cheer; Evangelism Team, thank you 
notes and cookies.  A-V ï Bob de Andrade, Matthew Johnson, John Hall, Andrew Woods 
 
Thank you to AUMC for your support, especially for coming to our performance on Friday! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

MUSIC NOTES  
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 KIDS COVER YOUR EARS!! 

 FALL IS  COMING SOON!  

 AND WITH THE FALL COMES THE START 
OF SCHOOL AGAIN!!  

 

AUMC Youth group has been going through a         
revamp and update over the summer and we are 
SUPER EXCITED for the start of youth again!   

 

 If your child is in 6-12th grade, we want to see them on August 28th for our official Fall Kick-
off!!  Weôll have an Olympics-themed party to celebrate our new year in youth!  Rising 6th graders should 
be on the lookout for this chance to start youth!  

 

Everyone will be excited to see the changes weôve made this summer!  A new look to the youth room,  an 
updated format for our time together, and some free t-shirts with our new name on it!  Get excited to come 

to youth on August 28th for our Fall Kickoff!!  

August 28th * Fall Kick-Off 


